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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

September 2007

SEPTEMBER BRANCH MEETING

We are ready to begin another year of AAUW.  We have most of our former members back and have several new members joining us.  Thanks to the group who came together two different times this summer and took responsibilities for planning the programs for this year.

The first program of the year will be on Monday, September 17, at 6 p.m. (note the slightly later time) at the downtown Fargo Fryin’ Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Ave.  Melissa Sobolik, one of our members and a Lab Team Member for the Meadowlark Project, will be talking to us about that local project.  It is a two-year project that will address many issues plaguing our region, including out migration, racial divides, poverty and a reluctance to change.  The project uses a disciplined process with a proven track record of bringing about systemic change.  The Meadowlark Project will demonstrate the way the region can make the changes necessary to ensure a bright and vibrant future for generations to come.  This fits right in with the AAUW mission to advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research.

ANNUAL USED BOOK SALE
The Annual Used Book Sale is scheduled for November 2 and 3 at the Moorhead Center Mall.  Drop off and sorting of books will be October 27-31.  Sign up sheets for work at the sale and sorting and drop off will be available at the September meeting.  Bring your calendars!  Margaret Callsen and Sara Lindberg are co-chairing this year’s sale.
BOOK CLUBS

Several members of the Moorhead Literature Group were privileged to hear the author of its first book for this year when Patricia McCormick appeared before a freshman gathering at Concordia College.  All new students were asked to read her title Sold before coming to campus, and after her presentation there were more questions of the author than time for answers during the Q&A following her speech.

The Literature Group will gather at 7 p.m. on Monday, September 10, at the home of Bobbe Shreve, 3402 Evergreen Road, Fargo, to discuss the book Sold.  If interested in joining, give Bobbe a call at 235-6534.

The Fargo Book Group will meet on Monday, September 24, 7:00 p.m. (Note earlier time), to discuss The Glass Castle: A Memoir by Jeannette Walls.  Discussion leader and hostess is Marjorie Walsh, 2306 30th Ave. S., #204, 235-2012.  She will serve a light meal before the discussion.  Books are available at Zandbroz at a 10% discount.
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Please welcome three new members to the Fargo Branch and one Give-a-Grad-a-Gift recipient, who will join the Moorhead Branch.  The new Fargo Branch members are:
Barbara Sidler

bsidler@cableone.net
She is a retired attorney and member Sandy Sidler’s mother who recently relocated from the Washington D.C. area.

Mary Schneider

mschneider@lsnmlaw.org
She is an active attorney who presented a program on Darfur last year.

Melanie Gaebe

Melanie.gaebe@ndsu.edu
She is a 2004 graduate who is now a graduate student at NDSU.

And the new Moorhead Branch member is:

Evelyn Kaney

epkaney@cord.edu

She is a recent Concordia College graduate.

WELCOME NEW ASSOCIATION MEMBERS

We also welcome two new Association members who received Give-a-Grad-a-Gift memberships:  Melany Jenkins and Morea Steinhauer, both recent graduates of MSUM Moorhead with double degrees.  Melany graduated with a BS in Health Services Administration and a BA in Gerontology, and Morea graduated with a BA in American Studies and a BS in Individualized Studies in Photography Arts in Business.

GRACE HUDSON SCHOLARSHIP WINNER

Nicole L. Desjarlais, a junior at NDSU in English Education with a minor in Women’s Studies, will be our scholarship recipient this year.  She graduated from Mahnomen High School in May of 1991.  She has three sons and recently joined the National Society of Leadership and Success.  She said in her application essay, “I want a classroom where each student can take something with them that will make them a better person and allow them personal growth.”

2008 FEMINIST CALENDAR

The Fargo Moorhead Branch of AAUW is proud to have been selected as one of the Feminists by the Women’s Network of the Red River Valley and honored to appear in their 2008 Feminist Calendar, now available for $10.00.  A group of AAUW members meeting for Booked for Lunch at the Green Market during July had their pictures taken as representatives of AAUW and will appear on one month of the calendar.  There will be calendars available for sale at the September meeting or you can call the WNRRV at 233-2737 to purchase them.

THANK YOU
Thanks to Gini Duval for opening her home for our AAUW Reception for those interested in joining AAUW, Maureen Kelly Jonason for planning the reception, and to all the members who provided information, food or served as greeters.  Thanks also to Janet Miller who prepared our program booklet, which was available at the reception.  Other members will receive their booklets at the September meeting.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE MOORHEAD BRANCH

According to the Minnesota State Conference brochure, the Moorhead Branch again took first place in per capita donations to both the Educational Foundation and Legal Advocacy Fund.  They were also second in the state for percentage of increased membership at 28%.  Congratulations!

CONGRATULATIONS, ROBYNE

Robyne Williams, one of our members, is in the process of retiring from her job as a professor at NDSU.  She says she is hoping this gives her more time to be active in AAUW, and we look forward to that.

ND PUBLIC POLICY PRIORITIES THROUGH 2008

At the state board meeting in North Dakota this summer, the following public policy priorities were reaffirmed:
· Advocate for quality public education at adequate, equitable funding levels for all students and oppose use of public funds for nonpublic elementary and secondary education.

· Support freedom from violence and fear of violence in homes, schools, the workplace and communities.

· Support pay equity for all workers.

POSSIBLE POSITIONS IN THE MN READING CORP

Help children learn to read!  As part of AmeriCorp, serve for one year with the Minnesota Reading Corp (you do not need to be a MN resident) and help children age 3 to grade 3 improve their literacy skills.  You can earn $860 a month for full-time work or $430 a month for part-time work.  In addition, you will receive an education award of $4,725 (full-time) or $2,362 (part-time).  Extensive coaching and training will be provided throughout the year.  Qualifications include ability and commitment to complete a full year of service, strong interest in helping young children develop early language and literacy skills, a high school diploma or GED and at least 17 years old, and a US citizen or lawful permanent resident.  To learn more and apply call Katie at 651-251-9151 or visit www.theMLC.org/ReadingCorps  If you are not interested but know someone who may be, please pass along this information.

KNOW A WOMAN WHO SHOULD RUN FOR PUBLIC OFFICE?
The Women’s Campaign Forum has launched the She Should Run Campaign, a comprehensive effort to gather nominations of 1,000 pro-choice women who should run for public office.  WCF is committed to ensuring these women get the essential encouragement they need and to providing them access to key campaign education and resources.  Do you know a woman who should run?  Research shows women are much more likely to run if someone asks them to.  Tell a woman she should run for office, share her story, and send her on her way toward becoming the civic leader she was always meant to be.  For more information, visit http:www.sheshouldrun.org/page/content/nominatenotify/  AAUW encourages women to be active in and knowledgeable about the political process.  She Should Run provides another resource toward that goal.

MINI-FUNDRAISER

Members are invited to bring books they have read and are willing to give away to the regular meetings of AAUW.  There will be a table at the meeting where you can put the books.  Other members may choose to take your book and leave a donation of a dollar or two.  The money goes for regular operating expenses of the branch.   And, of course, you may always donate the books to the Used Book Sale when you are finished reading them.

FEMINIST FATALE

There is a good article in the August 5, 2007, US News and World Report about Betty Friedan, entitled, “Feminist Fatale.”  You can find it by searching for US News and World Report and then typing in the title in the search engine on that page.

LET’S TALK:  ABOUT SEX!

Sex is a taboo subject especially for young people.  Fear and shame keep young people in the dark about protecting themselves from pregnancy and sexually transmitted diseases.  It is time to get real.  The film, “The Education of Shelby Knox” will be shown, followed by an open discussion, at the Green Market, 623 NP Ave., Fargo, on Thursday, September 13, at 7 p.m.  It is free and open to the public.
“The Education of Shelby Knox” is a coming of age story about a teenage girl who joins a campaign for comprehensive sex education in the high schools of Lubbock, Texas.  As Shelby is swept into the fight, she begins to question her deeply conservative Southern Baptist upbringing; when the campaign broadens to include a fight for a gay-straight alliance, Shelby confronts her family and her pastor, in the end declaring herself a feminist and a liberal Christian.

The film is sponsored by the Committee on Health Care Accountability and Planned Parenthood MN, ND, SD.

RED RIVER WOMEN’S STUDIES CONFERENCE

The University of North Dakota Women’s Studies Program is hosting the 7th Annual Red River Women’s Studies Conference on November 16 at the UND Memorial Union.  This is an excellent chance to network, be exposed to feminist scholarship of various forms and get students involved.  Please follow the web link, http://www.und.edu/dept/women/rrwsconference07.htm to see the basic or detailed call for papers and workshops with an October 15th deadline.  The link also contains a flyer with additional information.
WORLD PEACE—BRING IT HOME!

Plan to attend the community-wide World Peace Day Celebration, September 21-22, commemorating the International Day of Peace, established by a 1981 United Nations resolution.  On Friday, September 21, there will be a peace procession in West Fargo; 7 p.m. keynote address by John Titus, a member of Peaceful Tomorrows whose daughter died in the 9/11 attacks; and a concert featuring Peter Mayer.  Saturday, September 22, NDSU will host workshops, a talent fair, open microphone, student art and activities for all ages.  For additional information, call 701-232-2587 or go to peace_studies2006@yahoo.com  
WANTED:  AAUW NEWSLETTER EDITOR

As I said in the e-mail to which this newsletter is attached, I have been having problems with my e-mail freezing and refusing to send or save.  Because of this, I am looking for someone who would be willing to take over doing the newsletter, beginning in October if possible.  If you are interested, please contact me (235-7741) or Martha DiCicco (280-9443).               Bonnie Bernardy
OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for articles or information to be included in the October newsletter is Friday, October 5.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonniebernardy@aol.com, or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741(h) or 235-6688(w).
